
Message from Principal

Dear Wolves Community,
As we approach Thanksgiving, I want to take a moment to share
how grateful I am to be part of this incredible community. It's a
privilege to live and work in such a supportive environment, and I
am especially thankful for the opportunity to partner with our
wonderful families, teachers, and students here at Springwood.
Thanksgiving is a time to reflect on the importance of family, friends, and togetherness. I hope you
all enjoy this special time with your loved ones and take the opportunity to recharge during the long
weekend.
Important Reminders:

Parent-Teacher Conferences: A quick reminder to please schedule your conference time with
your child’s teacher if you haven’t done so already. These meetings are an important
opportunity to discuss your child's progress, ask questions, and collaborate on their
educational journey. If you need assistance scheduling, feel free to contact the front office.
No School on Monday: Monday,October 14th, is a holiday, and there will be no school. We will
resume our regular schedule on Tuesday. Enjoy the extra time off!



I truly value any feedback or comments you may have. If there's anything you’d like to share, don’t
hesitate to reach out. Your thoughts and input help us grow and improve as a school community.
Thank you again for your ongoing support, and I wish you all a wonderful Thanksgiving filled with
joy, relaxation, and gratitude.
Enjoy the long weekend, and we’ll see you back in school soon!

Sincerely,
Jesse Witte

School Fees
We would like to extend our sincere thanks to those who have already settled their school fees.
Your timely contribution is incredibly valuable and helps us continue to provide the best possible
education for our students.
If you have not yet had the chance to complete your payment, please don't hesitate to reach out to
us. We are happy to assist you in exploring the various payment options available.
Thank you for your continued support.

Fall Parent Teacher Conferences - Oct 23 & 24, 2024

Parent Instructions - Opens for booking October 7th​, 2024.
​Fall Parent Teacher Conference - October 23 & 24th, 2024​
Wednesday October 23 - 4:30 - 7:00 pm
Thursday October 24 - 3:00 - 5:3​0 pm.
Parent Teacher Conferences will be open for booking appts October 7th, 2024. If you need
any help making an appointment please call the office 250-248-2038.
We are offering 1 option this term:
IN PERSON:

1. Go to our school appointments web site by clicking School Appointments
2. Register for an account by clicking the "REGISTER" menu tab and filling in the on‐line

form. Choose a user id and password for yourself and then click the "Register Now"
button.

3. Add your children into the system by clicking the "Add a Student" button. Click "Insert New"
button to add more children.

4. Click the "date" icon beside each child's name to schedule appointments. Select the staff
you wish to book appointments with and the "View Calendars" button. Use the "Ctrl" or
"Command" key to select multiple staff to view at the same time.

5. Click on available time slots to book your appointments and then click the "Book
Appointments" button to save your bookings

Happy Halloween

As you know, Halloween is on Thursday, October 31st. We are
planning some safe, fun activities for students to do at school on
that day. We have decided to once again allow students to wear
costumes if they wish! Students may wear a costume on Thursday,
October 31st. If your child does not want to wear a costume, we
encourage students to wear black and/or orange. We do have some costume guidelines that must
be followed to ensure everyone has a safe and fun day:

Masks are NOT to be worn outside on the playground or in the hallways and washrooms.
Masks can be worn during the parade. Teachers will give direction on the expectations in
classrooms.
No heavy make-up. Leave all costume “weapons” at home (swords, knives, guns, etc.).
Bring a change of clothes (some students have PE class and may be asked to change if the
costume interferes with mobility).
Please make sure your child avoids costumes portraying extreme violence. After Halloween,
we ask you to please limit the amount of candy you let your child take to school. Generally, we

https://ses.schoolappointments.com/admin/


ask students to eat something healthy first before consuming a treat. The costume parade will
start at 9:30 am. Parents are welcome to come watch. This should be a great activity for SES
students.

Daylight Savings Time
Daylight saving time 2024 will come to an end on Nov. 3, so
consider this your one-month warning. Canadians in most time
zones can “fall back” on Saturday, Nov. 2 this year before they head
to bed, as the clocks roll back in the wee morning hours of Sunday,
Nov. 3, while most people are sleeping.

Grade 6 Immunizations
Immunization consent packages for grade 6 students have been sent home. Follow the instructions
inside the consent package and return the signed consent form to the school as soon as possible.
Students in grade 6 will be offered routine immunizations in school-based clinics with the consent
of a parent/guardian/representative.
Immunizations will be provided at the school for grade 6 students on Tuesday, November 5th, 2024
and Monday May 5th, 2025.
Contact Oceanside Public Health Services at (250)947-8242 if you have any questions.

Popcorn Sales - Everyday Wednesday
Popcorn Wednesdays at lunch recess outside the Foods Room
window. $2.50 per bag!

SES Spirit Wear
Spirit Wear is back in full force! Every Friday staff and students
show their school spirit by wearing their Springwood gear.

T-Shirts $22.00
Hoodies $35.00
Hats $30.00
Toques $22.00

Please see the front office for purchase. Cash or Cheque accepted.
If you would like to use the online option, please contact Candice in the front office.

Candice Nikirk
School Accounts Secretary
Springwood Elementary
250-248-2038

Bell Schedule 2024-2025
Bell Schedule
School in Session - 8:54 am
Lunch Bell - kids go outside - 11:50 am



Lunch Bell - kids come inside - 12:25 pm
Afternoon Recess - kids go outside - 1:25 pm
Afternoon Recess - kids come inside - 1:45 pm
Dismissal Bell - 2:45 pm
Outside Supervision Ends - 3:00 pm
Office Hours - 8:00 am to 3:30 pm

Upcoming Dates - MARK YOUR CALENDAR!

Oct 14th - Thanksgiving Day - students do not attend
Oct 23 - Fall Parent Teacher Conferences 4:30 - 7:00 pm
Oct 24 - Fall Parent Teacher Conferences 3:00 - 5:3​0 pm.
Oct 25 - Professional Development Day - students do not attend
Oct 31 - Halloween Parade 11 am in the Gym
Nov 1st - School Based Professional Day - students do not attend
Nov 11th - Statutory Holiday (Remembrance Day)
Nov 12th - Conferencing Adjustment Day - students do not attend
Nov 29th - District Wide Planning Day - students do not attend
Dec 23-Jan 3- Winter Vacation

Parksville Fire Department - Sunday October 27th 10 am - 2 pm
Parksville Volunteer Fire Department members will host their annual open house on Sunday,
October 27 from 10 am to 2 pm at the Parksville Fire Hall, 160 Jensen Avenue West. Residents are
invited to learn about fire safety including home fire sprinklers, smoke alarms and home escape
plans. There will be educational displays and activities where you will learn how to use a fire
extinguisher, how to perform CPR, try hose and target practice, bunker gear challenge for kids, and
so much more.
MORE INFO: Contact Parksville Fire Rescue at 250 248-3242 for info about Parksville activities. For
more general information about fire prevention week and fire prevention in general, visit
nfpa.org/fpw, sparky.org and parksvillefirerescue.ca.
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Follow Us On Instagram!

@springwood_wolves

Contact Us

Jesse Witte, Principal - jwitte@sd69.bc.ca
Lauren Nikirk, Acting Vice Principal - lnikirk@sd69.bc.ca
Candice Nikirk, Administrative Assistant - cnikirk@sd69.bc.ca
Pamela Horrigan, Administrative Assistant - phorrigan@sd69.bc.ca

Phone - 250-248-2038

Pam Horrigan
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